
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

MINNEHA TOWNSHIP 
Sedgwick County, Kansas 

Regular Meeting 
October 14, 2024 
256 N Greenwich 
Wichita, Kansas 

 
 

1. The meeting was called to order by Miller at 5:31 p.m. 
Present were Marc Miller, Trustee, via remote; Paula Crook, Clerk; Chris Carlson, 
Treasurer; Township Residents; Township employees. 

2.  After a review of the minutes of the September 9, 2024 meeting, Miller asked if there 
was a motion to approve the minutes.  A motion was made by Carlson with a second by 
Crook to approve the minutes.  Miller, Crook and Carlson voted to approve the minutes.  
Motion carried 3-0. 

3. Township Auditing Board 
The beginning balance in the accounts is $509,856.04.  There were disbursements of 
$117,677.38 and receipts of $46,672.57 leaving an ending balance of $438,851.23.  
Expenses were for finishing up existing road contracts, payroll and the bond payment.  
Carlson asked for a motion to approve the treasurer’s report. There was a motion by 
Miller with a second by Crook.  Miller, Crook and Carlson voted to approve the report.  
Motion carried 3-0. 

4. Board of Highway Commissioner / Road Overseer Report  
The Township is finishing projects that were already budgeted for the year.  The last 
project is Crest Ridge, mill and overlay.  Carlson is taking projects to assess for 2025. 
Mowing is slowing down and maintenance picking up.     

5. Old Business – There is no old business. 
6. New Business  

The Township received a notice from Sedgwick County clerk’s office.  The letter stated 
that “there was a refund processed that affects the Township’s distribution.  Minneha will 
not be receiving any ad valorem taxes this time due to a refund of a court of tax appeals.  
Your taxing authority didn’t have enough taxes collected to cover the refund that was 
processed.  You should be receiving more ad valorem taxes in January 2025”.  Carlson 
stated that this is similar to what happened last year when the county gives us a budget 
and we fail to collect that budget.  It must have been a significant refund because we 
usually get one in October and December.  No ad valorem will be coming from the 
county until January 2025.  This affects future projects until Carlson knows more.  
Projects already under contract will be evaluated.   

7. Adjournment – Miller asked for a motion to adjourn.  A motion was made by Carlson 
with a second by Crook to adjourn the meeting at 5:37 p.m.  Miller, Crook and Carlson 
approved the motion, 3-0. 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

8. The next scheduled meeting is Monday, November 11, 2024 at 5:30 p.m., 256 N 
Greenwich, Wichita, KS  
 
 
Submitted by, Paula Crook 
Public Comments 
Resident from Villas I – Is the wall on 127th Street at Villas I within the Villas property 
line?  The question was asked in regards to insuring the wall. Carlson instructed Paul to 
arrange for Sedgwick County to survey the wall to determine the property line. 
 
Comments ended 6:01 pm 
 
 

 


